Ripon College

Parents' Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting Highlights and Minutes

Saturday, September 19, 2009
Attending:
Advisory Committee:
Janice Born, Robert and Carol Burton, Todd and Dawn Henrickson (VP-Admission Liasion), Gerard Hying, Jeanine Hying, Frank and Lori Kratky, Ann Lindberg (VP-Advancement Liaison), Rita McGee-Heath (President), Paul and Ruth Messe, Beth Pachniak, Beth Patterson, Rod and Wendy Pichette, Louise Ransom, James and Wendy Robinson, Ann Rumpf, Deborah Sundmacher, and Carolyn Woods.
College Administration/Staff:
David Joyce (President of the College), Chris Ogle '80 (Vice President and Dean of Students), Lyn Corder (Vice President for Advancement), 

Larry Malchow '77 (Director of Development), Amy Gerretsen '04 (Assistant Director of Alumni Relations), Carol Seeliger (Office of Annual Fund, Alumni Relations and Parent Programs), Michele Wittler '76 (Associate Dean of Faculty and Registrar), Nancy Hintz '82 (Associate Director of the Annual Fund), Stacy Chapin (Admission Program Coordinator), Amanda Liethen '07 (Process Support Professional Intern), and Eliza Stephenson '09 (Campus Liaison Professional Intern).
A.
Welcome

1. Self introduction of Parent Board members and staff.

2. College Update by President David Joyce

a.
Ripon College ranked 27th in Washington Monthly ranking for Liberal Arts Colleges.
b.
The College is balancing the budget, but using the reserve funds to do so.  75% of budget comes from tuition.
c.
A Trustee is investing $30 million for downtown Ripon developments.

d.
Studying off campus is an opportunity that is highly encouraged.

B.   Business Meeting

1.
Meeting called to order by PAC President Rita McGee-Heath.

2.
Spring meeting minutes were approved as written. 
3.
Reported on Summer Orientation, thanked all the volunteers for helping.
4.
The Family Weekend Schedule was reviewed.

5.
Michele Wittler reported on the student demographics which included a Final Enrollment Report '09-'10 handout. There are 1065 students enrolled in classes this fall.  Retention rates are good.
6.
Student Life Report by Chris Ogle

a. Reported on the H1N1 Flu Virus conference he attended. There is updated information on the college website pertaining to the H1N1 flu virus. 
b. Sodexo has gone trayless which means wasting less food, water and energy. There is also a new salad bar in the Commons.
c. The Student Senate and Student Organizations are bringing great guest speakers to campus each week.
d. The 1st year class has the best citizenship in several years.
e. There are new tables and chairs outside of the Pub & Commons on the green space.
7.
Admission Report by Stacy Chapin

a.
Alumni/Parent Admission Alliance (AAA) is looking to recruit members from the PAC as volunteers to serve on open house panels on campus scheduled for Oct. 12th, 16th, and 30th.

b.
Accepted Student Days will again be held in spring.  Parent volunteers will be needed. 
c.
The Expo brought 72 students and parents on campus for a total of 200 guests. 

d.
Ripon College has 13 international students this year. 
e.
The PAC was thanked for spreading the information about Ripon College through their high schools. 
8.
Annual Fund Report by Nancy Hintz

a.
Introduced Amanda Liethen (Process Support Professional Intern) and Eliza Stephenson (Campus Liaison Professional Intern) who are new to the Advancement Office.
b.
Annual Fund goal of $2.2 million was met for fiscal year 2009. Annual Fund is 10% of the College's operating budget.
9.
The 2009 Ripon College Video was shown. 

C. Adjournment
1.
Meeting adjourned at 10:02 a.m. for Family Weekend festivities, which included various Breakout Sessions for families to attend, and a complimentary lunch held outside.
Respectfully submitted,

Amy Gerretsen '04

Assistant Director of Alumni Relations

Ripon College Parents' Advisory Committee Executive Secretary

